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Dear Mr. Fulkerson and Ms. Brookins: 

Under the authority delegated to me by Governor Tony Evers, I am hereby approving the 
Janesville Area Metropolitan Planning Organization’s amendment to the 2023-2028 
Transportation Improvement Program (TIP) for the Janesville urbanized area.  The amendment 
was approved and adopted by the Janesville Area Metropolitan Planning Organization Policy 
Board on June 12, 2023.  We will reflect by reference the 2023-2026 federal aid projects 
covered by this approval in our 2023-2026 Statewide Transportation Improvement Program 
(STIP).    

Copies of the TIP Amendment and Resolution Number 2023-03 for the Janesville Area 
Metropolitan Planning Organization are enclosed.  This TIP amendment represents a 
comprehensive, continuous, and cooperative effort between the Metropolitan Planning 
Organization (MPO), local communities, affected transit operators, and the Wisconsin 
Department of Transportation (WisDOT), and is designed to meet the objectives of Title 23 
USC 134 and 135 and their implementing regulations 23 CFR 450 and the MPO regional 
transportation system plan. 

We have determined that the proposed amendment: 1) is consistent with the adopted MPO 
regional transportation system plan, 2) conforms to this state’s approved implementation plan 
under the federal Clean Air Act and 42 U.S.C. 7504, 7506 (c) and (d) and 40 CFR 93 (23 CFR 
450.222(a)(7), and 3) ensures that the TIP remains fiscally constrained in that federal funding 
resources are sufficient to support the new or modified projects.  

Sincerely, 

Craig Thompson 
Secretary 

Cc: David Salmon, Janesville MPO 
   Duane Cherek, Janesville MPO 

 Mary Forlenza, FHWA  
   Karl Buck, FHWA  
   Eva Gross, FTA 
   William Wheeler, FTA 
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   Stephen Flottmeyer, WisDOT Southwest Region 
   Charles Wade, WisDOT Bureau of Planning and Economic Development 












